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Need help using the NHS App? 

We are running a support session on Thursday 27th June at Addison Road Medi-
cal Practice (Comley Bank) for any patient wanting to know more about the App 

and its uses including seeing test results, repeat prescriptions and, for some, book-
ing appointments.  Email: sue.kofi@nhs.net or leave your details at reception. 

Friends of the Practice meeting dates 

We will be meeting regularly on the last Tuesday of every month (except August). All patients are 

very welcome to attend 

Tuesday 25th June at 6pm 

Tuesday 30th July at 6pm* 

Tuesday 24th September at 6pm 
Tuesday 29th October at 6pm 

 

*Committee members will be elected at the 30th July meeting. If you would like to get involved, 

want more information or feel you need some training, please do get in touch: sue.kofi@nhs.net 

or leave your details with reception for me to contact you. 

Diabetes support 

Dr Sarkar and Nurse Esha are working together to 

offer hour long group clinics for patients with dia-

betes. Diabetes can affect many of our body’s sys-

tems and we hope to tackle this by giving out the 

right information and support to our patients. We 

hope to put an emphasis on better diets, exercise, 

wellbeing, housing support, understanding our 

medications and referrals onward to new pro-

grams available in the borough. We hope this is a 

success and will be grateful for your feedback on 

these clinics. If you are a diabetic and would like 

more information please get in touch!  

Out-of-hours GP appointments 

Call: 020 8519 3999 

Weekdays: 6.30pm-10pm 

Saturdays: 9am-5pm 

Phone lines open weekdays: 9am-

9pm, Saturdays 9am-5pm 

 

This service is provided by WF GP 

FedNet and is available to all Wal-

tham Forest residents 

https://www.wfcafhs.co.uk/contact1.aspx?p=F86644
https://www.wfcafhs.co.uk/contact1.aspx?p=F86644


Practice update from Dr Ivbijaro 
 

I am delighted once again to share with you some of our Practice 
thinking and progress in this summer edition of our newsletter. 

Let me first start by thanking our Friends of the Practice who have 
met with us on many occasions and have worked to develop our 
Friends of the Practice further, and Sue Kofi, Social Prescriber, 
who is supporting the Practice with collating and editing our news-
letter - Bravo! 

As you know, Covid has taught us a lesson regarding the im-
portance of hygiene, infection prevention & control & general well-
being, and I want to let you know that the Practice takes hygiene 
very seriously as we recognise that it is important. I am delighted 
to let you know that the Practice had an Infection Prevention & 
Control review with a member of NHS England Public Health on 
08/05/2024 where we scored over 99%. 

Thanks to the Practice Manager, Clinical Pharmacists, Nurses and Admin team who have been 
working on ensuring that we meet the highest standards for infection prevention & control. 

In the last issue, I wrote to you regarding drugs of addiction and that we had invited our patients 
on Benzodiazepines, Opioids and other strong painkillers for a review. Thanks to all patients who 
have taken the opportunity for this review. We are well supported as a Practice by Sara Storer 
(CGL) with Psychosocial support, including acupuncture, so please use this facility. 

For those of you still taking Benzodiazepines, Opioids and other medications of addiction, our 
Pharmacists will continue to support you with gradual reduction until stopped, as there are no long
-term benefits to these medications. 

There has been an increase in cases of E-Coli from the UK Health Security Agency- if you have 
symptoms of diarrhoea or vomiting, particularly in the under 5s please seek medical advice ur-
gently as this infection can be serious. 

Measles is also on the increase, so those of you who have not yet had your MMR (including 0-5 
years and adults) we will be happy to vaccinate in the surgery. You can book an appointment with 
one of our Practice Nurses and we will also be running a dedicated clinic in the summer- we will 
keep you updated. 

Once more, thank you very much for all your positive feedback and for the areas of challenge that 
we have acted on. Let’s keep flying the flag together. 

Best wishes 

Dr Gabriel Ivbijaro 



Yoga at Wood Street Health Centre 

We have started chair yoga for our 
staff and this has been well received. 
We hope to extend this (chair and 
floor yoga as needed) to our patients 
soon. We believe it benefits both 
physical and mental health  

If you have an interest in joining yoga, or if you 
have any suggestions for wellbeing for our pa-
tients, do get in touch with Dr Sarkar.  

Practice website: https://www.wfcafhs.co.uk/ 

 

Wood Street Wellbeing Walk  
Every Thursday at 11am, meet at  
Wood Street Station entrance   

Some great feedback from a participant: “I started 

going to the new Wood Street social prescribers 

walk a couple of weeks ago. I like how it’s flexible 

with everyone joining for different reasons. I can 

find groups quite overwhelming so the fact we 

tend to walk at different speeds 

(all speeds are welcome!) and 

mix with different people along 

the route works well for me. 

Walking with a group of different people has 

meant I’ve seen things I normally wouldn’t see as 

people tend to look for things within their own in-

terests and point them out. Even though there are 

walk leaders, it’s non hierarchal and everyone is 

compassionate and respectful to each other. It’s a 

very chilled and relaxed environment to be in.” 

See flyer below for further information 

 

Volunteers needed in Waltham Forest! 

The Hornbeam Centre is looking for cyclist 

volunteers to deliver meals to housebound 

residents in Walthamstow and Leyton. This 

can be any time on Friday afternoons be-

tween 1pm - 5pm. If you’re interested, 

email volunteering@hornbeam.org.uk  
 

Volunteering can lead to many positive 

outcomes: new friends, new skills, new 

interests, new job etc! 

Other local organisations needing volunteers: 

Waltham Forest u3a  

Waltham Forest Music Society  

Walthamstow Historical Society  

Walthamstow & District Photographic Society 

Eat or Heat Foodbank (Jewel Road)  

Rukhsana Khan Foundation Foodbank 

(Greenleaf Road)  

Orford Road Social Club  

Age UK Waltham Forest  

Google the organisations for more details 
and contact details, or ask Sue (Social 

Prescriber) for more info 

Diabetes awareness event, Wednesday 18th September at Leyton Sports Ground. Cookery 

demonstrations, stalls, lunch, healthchecks, foot health and more. Full details to follow. 

mailto:volunteering@hornbeam.org.uk















